
 

 

 

  
This text is a translation, provided for information only. The original text in Portuguese is the legally valid version. Page 1 of 1 

 

 

COMPANHIA ENERGÉTICA DE MINAS GERAIS –
CEMIG 

LISTED COMPANY  –  CNPJ 17.155.730/0001-64  –  NIRE 31300040127 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MATERIAL ANNOUNCEMENT  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New 5-year tariff review proposed for Gasmig 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
In compliance with CVM Instruction 358 of January 3, 2002 as amended, Cemig (Companhia Energética de Minas Gerais – listed in 

São Paulo, New York and Madrid) hereby reports to the Brazilian Securities Commission (CVM), the São Paulo Stock Exchange (B3) 

and the market in general:  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Today Cemig’s subsidiary, Companhia de Gás de Minas Gerais – Gasmig published the 

following Material Announcement: 

 

“ In compliance with CVM Instruction 358 of January 3, 2002 as amended, Gasmig  (Companhia de Gás de Minas 

Gerais, listed on the São Paulo Stock Exchange – B3), hereby reports to the Brazilian Securities Commission (CVM), 

to B3 and to the market as follows: 
 

 On June 17, 2021 the Economic Development Department of the State of Minas Gerais (‘SEDE’), 

the State’s body responsible for regulation and ratification of tariffs for piped gas distribution 

service, published a notice in the Minas Gerais State Official Gazette that it will hold an electronic 

auction for provision of specialized services of regulation consultancy, for application of the 

methodology and the other procedures for review of tariffs for piped natural gas distribution service. 

 

In the reference announcement for the electronic auction, SEDE gives the following grounds: 
 

“It is the understanding of the Minas Gerais State Government that the events of 2019 and 2020, 

especially the effects of the Covid-19 pandemic and the collapse of the dam of Vale S.A. at 

Brumadinho, Minas Gerais, are characterized as totally unpredictable factors in relation to the 

scenarios that were the grounds for the studies made prior to the most recent Periodic Tariff Review 

(RTP), for the 2018-2022 period. These conditions led to increase of tariffs and reduction of 

consumption, with impacts both on consumers and on the concession holder. 

 

Due to the negative impacts suffered, it is understood that bringing forward a new tariff review 

process will favor the economic and financial equilibrium of the concession, and also make possible 

repositioning of tariffs of the concession holder with a view to moderating their levels.  

 

It is thus proposed to terminate the present tariff cycle early, on December 31, 2021, and begin a 

new five-year cycle on January 1, 2022.” 

 

Gasmig will keep the market informed on this subject, in accordance with the applicable regulations.” 

 

Belo Horizonte, June 18, 2021. 

 

Leonardo George de Magalhães 

Chief Finance and Investor Relations Officer 


